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Temagami Island Trails
By: Diana Van Vlymen

This past summer, several vol-
unteers from the Friends of Tema-
gami, Nastawgan Trails, and oth-
ers cleared parts of the old-growth 
trails on Temagami Island. With 
the active support of the TLA, they 
tackled the blue and red trails on 
the island, requiring a day or two 
of work to complete. In the com-
ing years, the Friends of Temagami 
anticipate further work on the 
trails, to maintain their quality, so 
look forward to further 
updates next year and 
beyond. 

Stop by the head-
quarters building next 
year to pick up a colour 
map (courtesy of Nas-
tawgan Trails Inc.) or 
laminated copy, and dis-
cover the trails for your-
self. The hike through 
the woods along the 

blue loop trail (the main section 
cleared over the summer) is some-
what challenging and takes about 
an hour to 90 minutes to complete, 
but the scenery is not to be missed! 
The forest is absolutely spectacular, 
and you almost feel like you’re the 
first travellers to discover the island 
as you walk. We would like to ex-
tend a heartfelt thank you to the 
volunteers for their hard work this 
summer!

Friends of Temagami Trail Brushers July 2013:  Mike McIntosh, Roger Marceau, Ed 
MacPherson, Alex Mathias, Pierre Aubin.  Photo courtesy of TLA member Nicole 
Brooker who was also there to help out.

     The 2013 season for 
the Temagami Fish In-
volvement Program (TA-
FIP) has been a challeng-
ing year. Claude Laundry, 
the long-time President 
of TAFIP for 15 years, 
passed away in May due 
to illness. Claude and his 

wife Olive dedicated significant hours to the op-
eration, promotion and fundraising of our local 
hatchery. Due to the Landrys’ efforts and dedica-
tion, along with the help of volunteers through-
out the years, the Walleye fishery in the Tema-
gami area has improved significantly.
    Until late March, no one was willing to step 
up to the plate to take over the leadership of the 
Hatchery. At a meeting in late March, Wayne 
Adair agreed to be the President and 12 directors 
were named and accepted various positions and 
duties within the organization.
     Last winter (2013) ice conditions remaining 
until very late in the spring, followed by a very 
quick thaw, resulted in a short spawn, making it 

difficult to get walleye eggs. We were successful in getting approximately 150,000 eggs 
from Cassells Lake/Net Creek and additional eggs from Lake Temagami. 
 With the ex-
treme spring weath-
er and the short 
walleye spawn, 
it was difficult to 
maintain survival 
of the existing 
Walleye eggs at the 
hatchery. In order 
to provide the best 
results for the re-
maining eggs, they 
were put back into 
the areas where 
they were obtained.
 This meant that 
the hatchery’s rear-
ing ponds were not required for the 2103 season, so it was decided to use this opportu-
nity to improve them. The ponds at all three sites: Sherman Road, Red Squirrel Road 
and Roosevelt Road, were overgrown with cattails and various other plants. These 
three ponds and the water holding area are now ready for the 2014 season. 
 Thank you to all the people, organizations and volunteers who have contributed 

TAFIP Overcomes 
Challenges and 
Creates Opportunities 
for 2014
By Ike Laba

As the Hatchery’s rearing ponds were not required in 2013, TAFIP 
used this opportunity to improve them. This backhoe is working at the 
Red Squirrel Pond.  Photo by Wayne Adair.
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towards the fisheries program in the past number of years. Your contributions and 
volunteer help have greatly improved the Walleye population in Temagami. We also 
thank all those who will donate in the future to the cause of preserving our fisheries 
within the Temagami area.

S P E C I A L 
THANKS 
  Special thanks 
this year go to 
Russ Mander-
strom for his work 
on all three ponds 
and for his dona-
tion of 2 days of 
labour and ma-
chinery to work 
on the Sherman 
pond and water 
holding area. 
  Special thanks 

also go to Scott Langford, who also worked on all three ponds and donated 2 days of 
his labour. These donations allowed the hatchery to save 33% of the total cost of the 
rehabilitation of the Walleye rearing ponds. The total cost to TAFIP for these projects 
amounted to $13,000. 

 Special thanks also go to:
• Jason Blais for his donation of an outboard motor for hatchery work. 
• Charlie Berube for working on the Sherman holding pond and water retaining area.
• Olive Landry for continued work with the new Temagami hatchery volunteers.
• Peter Healy for helping with accounting, funding applications and fundraising. 

 Although this year was not the best year for the Walleye egg collection and devel-
opment program, we feel we have made some major accomplishments by upgrading 
the Fisheries Ponds, which will have a positive effect on the 2014 season. The rearing 
ponds are in excellent shape, and the new expanded team is ready and willing to make 
2014 an excellent, productive season.

The Sherman Pond, shown here cleared of overgrown vegetation.  
Photo by Wayne Adair. 

Temagami
Electrical
Services

RESIDENTIAL, COMMERCIAL, INDUSTRIAL & UTILITY CONSTRUCTION & MAINTENANCE

ECRA / ESA LICENCE #7001839MASTER ELECTRICIAN
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BARRET LEUDDKKE  GROUPP BBOXXX 233   ISLAND 221122-444  TEMAAGGAMII  ONNN  P0H22H0                                     

TAFIP Overcomes Challenges and Creates Opportunities for 2014
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 Efficiency
Expertise

Experience
 Equipment

We Specialize in: 
• Septic system design 
 and installation - help with 
 permit application 

•  Landscaping - sand, gravel, 
 topsoil, crib rocks on request 

•  Equipment of all sizes needed 
 for excavation and site 
 development

•  Rock drilling equipment 
 - blasting expert available 
 if necessary 

• Freight of all kinds, delivery

•  Water pumps and water 
 treatment systems installation 

•  Complete project development 
 or renovations of cottage

• We are now offering to fill all 
 permit applications and site 
 plan control map for our clients

P.O. Box 411

TEMAGAMI, ONTARIO
P0H 2H0  
Tel: (705) 569-3813 or (705) 569-4446
Fax: (705) 569-2638 
E-Mail: mberube@ontera.net

OWNED AND OPERATED BY:

Charlie Bérubé, Raymond & Suzanne Daneault

705 569-3813 or 705 569-2537

In 2008, we celebrated 25 years 
of service on Lake Temagami. 
Thank you for your patronage!

We are proud to provide experience, expertise and efficient service. We always 
offer a free and honest assessment of your needs. Give us a call if you are planning 
to do some improvements on your property. Our aim is always to give you the best 
price while minimizing the impact on the environment and on your property. 

* Ask us about  the available tax credit on your home or cottage improvements.

Although we have opposed the site plan control from the beginning and still do, until a decision 
is made at the municipal level , we are going to provide this service hoping it will alleviate some 
frustrations and give you a chance to enjoy your vacation. 
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HOSPITAL FUND RAISER
 Two years ago, the Temagami Lions Club made a commitment to raise $50,000 
over a 5-year period in support of the Temiskaming and North Bay Hospitals. To 
date the Lions Club, along with your help, has raised a total of over $33,000. Re-
cently, the Lions Club received a very substantial generous donation from Jeff Sny-
der towards the Hospital Fund, which was greatly appreciated.
 Anyone wishing to donate towards the Hospital Fund and requiring a tax re-
ceipt should send their donation to the Temagami Community Foundation. Please 
identify your donation “HOSPITAL FUND so that it does go to the intended use. 
If you do not require a tax receipt, then the Lions Club can receive your donation. 
Any donation large or small is greatly appreciated. For more information please 
contact Wayne Adair at 705-569- 3319. 

DIABETES CLOTHESLINE
 In late December of 2012, the Lions Club initiated a Diabetes Clothesline Drop 
off Box at the Temagami Grocery Store (Our Daily Bread). This box was set up 
to raise funds for Diabetes research, raise funds for the Lions Club for community 
service, and to divert usable clothing from waste disposal sites.
 To date, the Club has shipped 625 bags of clothes, for which the Lions Club will 
be reimbursed $800.00. It was originally predicted that the club could raise $900 to 
$1,000 within a year’s time. Thanks to all the people who assisted us in achieving 
this goal to date.

LIONS/
GRANT’S 
HOME 
HARDWARE
 Thanks to 
Grant’s Home 
Hardware and 
especially Al 
Lavallee for 
the continued 
support of the 
Temagami Li-
ons Club this 
year. On July 
26 & 27 the 
Lions Club held a successful BBQ in front of the Temagami store and Grant’s  
Home Hardware donated a patio set to the Lions Club for a draw to be held at the 
BBQ. The winner was Joanne Van Manen of Temagami. All funds raised from the 
BBQ and Patio Set draw will be donated towards the joint Temiskaming/North Bay 
hospital fund.

Temagami Lions Club Update 
By Ike Laba

Evans, Bragagnolo & Sullivan LLP

B A R R I S T E R S  A N D  S O L I C I T O R S

Theodore R. Byck B.A. L.L.B., Counsel
tbyck@ebslawyers.com

Erinma U.H. Abara B.A. (Hons) J.D., Lawyer
eabara@ebslawyers.com

HAILEYBURY OFFICE:
 
488 Ferguson Avenue Tel: (705) 672-3338
P.O. Box 490 Fax: (705) 672-2451 
Haileybury, ON  P0J 1K0 Toll Free: 1-877-672-3338

www.ebslawyers.com

Lions Club Event (left to right) Sally Middleton, Wayne Adair, Al 
Lavallee (Home Hardware), Joanne Van Manen (winner of the patio 
set) and Lions president Bob Sykes.  Photo by Ike Laba.

L Cl b E (l f h ) S ll M ddl W Ad Al

STEVE PRESCOTT 
 

Box 287 Temagami, ON  P0H 2H0 

 (705) 569-3525 
 steveaprescott@hotmail.com 

continued on page 20
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T.J. Evans Since 1977

For all your construction needs:

 WE CAN HANDLE:
SEPTIC SYSTEM WITH A WATERLOO-BIOFILTER 
CONCRETE FOUNDATIONS FRAMEWORK 
CONCRETE SLAB OR SIDEWALK

POST & BEAM WORK LOGWORK

STONEWORK DOCKS & BOATHOUSES

FINISH CARPENTRY

FOR A CONSULTATION OR A NO SURPRISE FIRM QUOTATION:

www .O.Box 347, Temagami, ON P0H 2H0   

DOCKS PLUS 
TEMAGAMI

BILL KITTS
P.O. Box 6, Temagami, ON P0H2H0
705-569-3895
Email: billkitts49@gmail.com

www. docksplustemagami.com

Located at 

OUTDOOR 
STORE

Permits are not  
required in 99% of our 
dock installations

“Full do it yourself dock hardware on display and in stock”

Temagami Lions Club 
Update 
HIGHWAY INFORMATION SIGN 
(fire 1999/ Lions tree plant/MNR research area) 
 Final approval has been received from various gov-
ernment agencies to place an Information Sign along 
Highway #11 at the 1999 fire site, south of Temagami 
near the Town Entry Sign. This project was a partner-
ship project between:

• The Ministry of Natural Resources 
 • The Ministry of Transportation 
 • The Municipality of Temagami
 • School children from Bear Island and Temagami 
 • The Temagami and Mattawa Lions Clubs 
 The Temagami Lions Club co-coordinated a plant-

ing program at the north end of the 1999 fire location. 
Various species, such as Jack Pine, White Pine, Red 
Pine and White Spruce were planted amongst existing 
species such as Poplar and White Birch. The burn area 
to the South is used by the MNR as a research area for 
Salamander study, growth and yield data.

TEMAGAMI FOOD BANK
URGENT! The Lions Club of Temagami requests 

your assistance in replenishing the Temagami Food 
Bank. Due to a recent increase in clientele, it is at an 
all time low of supplies. The Food Bank at present has 
an adequate supply of pastas and sauces, but is very 
short on many other items such as hot and cold cere-
als, all types of canned goods and juices. If you wish to 
donate items to the Food Bank, please feel free to call 
(Lion) Paul Middleton at 1-705-569-2586. All and 

any donations are welcome. Thank you.

MEMBERSHIP
 The Temagami Lions 
Club is involved in many  
service projects within the 
community and is con-
tinuously looking for new 
members. If you require 
more information, please 
contact any club member 
or our President Bob Sykes at 705-569-4412 OR if you 
are interested in joining, but need more information, 
you can come to one of our meetings as a guest of one 
of the club members.
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GERRY GOODERHAM
Group Box 22
TEMAGAMI, ON
P0H 2H0
Ogama Island 843
e-mail: grg@ontera.net

705- 237-8904

Pauline Lockhart
Sales Representative 

lockhart@c21temagami.net
 Home: 705-569-4603   

Barry Graham
Sales Representative 

barry@c21temagami.net
Home: 705-569-2633

Century21
Blue Sky Region Realty Inc. Brokerage

6716 Hwy 11, P.O. Box 517, Temagami  ON

705-569-4500
info@c21temagami.net

www.yoa.ca/temagami  •  www.c21temagami.net

Own YOUR Own Temagami Moment

 Fishing for Trout usually happens in 80 
to 120 feet of water. In late August I went 
out trout fishing around 3 p.m. in the after-
noon. It was a sunny, cool day and the wind 
was light enough for trout jigging.
 I was working my way south from Cattle 
Island to Island 672. I saw some baitfish, but 
few trout on my fish finder. After spending 
about 30 minutes searching for trout, I de-
cided to cut through to the southwest end 
of Chimo Island. The water was only about 
50 feet deep between the small islands and I 
was just putting along, enjoying a diet Pepsi, 
when I spotted a great mark on my fish find-
er. Immediately I thought, “What the heck? 
That must be a really big bass.” 
 I dropped my jig lure down 50 feet and, 
boom, something was on the end. My first 
thought was, “I am snagged on a log.” Then 
my line whizzed out and I said to myself, “ I 
have caught the largest bass in Lake Tema-
gami or a large pike.” 
 I tried to reel the big fish in, but he just 
kept pulling line out. I fought with the big 
fish for about 10 minutes, finally struggling 
to bring him to the surface. I love to look 
over the side of the boat, when the fish is just 
appearing in about 3 feet of water. I couldn’t 
believe what I saw! It was a monster trout. I 
was amazed that I had found him in 50 feet 
of water. He must have been cruising the 
area for dinner. 

 Getting him in the net was yet another 
challenge. He was exhausted as he neared 
the surface of the calm water. I grabbed my 
net in my right hand and tried to get him 
head first into the net, but his whole body 
would not fit. Out of desperation, I grabbed 
his tail, shoved his head well into the net 
and heaved him over the side and onto the 
bottom of the boat. 
 I was gasping for air and shaking with ex-
citement. I had not lost him! I had caught 
and netted a 15-pounder all by myself! 
 Fishing for trout is such a thrill and catch-
ing a big one all by myself, was the highlight 
of my summer on beautiful, bountiful Lake 
Temagami.

The 50-Foot 
Surprise
By Linda Cain, Island 849

Linda Cain with the 15-pound trout she caught 

in only 50 feet of water on Lake Temagami.     

Photo by: Dave Cain.

L d C i ith the 15-pound trout she caught 

BYCK
REAL ESTATE • ESTATES • WILLS

POWER OF ATTORNEY
CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL LAW
P.O. Box 1027, 439 Ferguson Ave., Haileybury

705 672 2600
Fax: 705 672 2779          Email: temlaw@nt.net
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Demand the Best 
Satellite Communication.
• Best voice quality in industry
• Fastest MSS data speed
• Best value airtime plans starting  
 at $39.99/mo.
• Mobile & fixed phone solutions
• Local phone number

Contact Rod Riopel 
(800) 232-6845

Coverage may vary. Taxes are extra. Globalstar reserves the right to make changes to pricing, coverage 
and price plans at any time without notice. Ask your local Authorized Globalstar Dealer 

for details or visit www.globalstar.com. ©2013 All rights reserved.

Drew Mitchell
Branch Manager
6730 Highway 11 North
Temagami, Ontario
(705) 569-2486
drew.mitchell@scotiabank.com

Get rewarded for your everyday purchases‡ by getting cash back. 
Ask us how.

® Registered trademarks of The Bank of Nova Scotia. TM Trademark of The Bank of Nova Scotia. † Trademark of Interac Inc. used under
license. * VISA Int/Lic. user The Bank of Nova Scotia. ‡ Purchase returns, payments/deposits, cash advances/withdrawals, Scotia® Credit
Card Cheques/account cheques, credit vouchers, card/account fees, interest charges or service/transaction charges do not qualify for
Scotia Momentum cash back or Money Back; pre-authorized debits that are set-up on your Scotia Moneyback account do not qualify
for cash back.

August 20, 1986-September 30, 2012

I n  R e m e m b r a n c e

 We have lost a daughter, a neice, a fian-
cée, a warm and loving friend, and a caring 
and talented teacher.
 Kristen Rannie Hatz died at age 26 from 
complications of metastatic melanoma in 
the early hours of September 30, 2012. She 
was the cherished only child of Jean Ran-
nie and Joe Hatz, fiancée and best 
friend of Wayne Barry, and be-
loved neice of Claire Ran-
nie and Tim Roach.
 She will be sadly 
missed by friends and 
colleagues at the 
Primrose Family 
Medicine Centre; 
the Pinecrest Rec-
reation Centre, 
where she was a 
lifeguard and swim 
instructor for many 
years; Blossom Park 
Public School, where 
she was a student teacher 
during the completion of 
her B. Ed. from the University 
of Ottawa; and Camp Wabikon where she 
spent many summers as a camper, CIT and 
counsellor. In addition, she was a dedicated 
volunteer and director of the Ottawa Sex-
ual Assault Centre, starting when she was 
still at university. 
 Kristen’s love of Temagami began very 
early, when her parents brought her to Is-
land 813 just before her first birthday and 
for several years afterwards, before the fam-
ily left to spend four years in the Nether-
lands in 1995.
 She returned to Temagami in 1999 to 
attend Camp Wabikon as a camper. She 
enjoyed camp so muich she enrolled in the 
CIT (counsellor in training) program in 
2002. The senior staff were so impressed 
with her that they invited her to join the 

staff as a counsellor the following summer, 
instead of requiring her to miss one summer 
before taking the job, the usual policy.
  A melanoma in 2009 was successfully 
treated, causing us to hope that all would 
be well. However, in December of 2011 a 
chronic cough was found to be caused by a 

large lump in her lung, a return of the 
melanoma. 

  In spite of side effects 
from the cancer treat-

ment and constant ex-
haustion, Kristen in-
sisted on completing 
her B.Ed and work-
ing at the Primrose 
Family Medicine 
Centre when she 
could. Many around 
her were unaware of 

how ill she was.  
 Kristen embraced her 

practice teaching with 
enthusiasm, imagination 

and humour. She showed 
promise of being an inspired and 

loving teacher. Her favourite saying was 
“some days, you just need a boa”, which was 
followed by her producing the item in ques-
tion.
 We are grateful that Kristen was well 
enough last summer to spend time on 
Temagami, doing things she loved; canoe-
ing, climbing High Rock, enjoying some 
quality dock time and sleeping in a tent one 
last time.
 The family would like to express our 
gratitude to the Temagami Lakes Associa-
tion for their kind and thoughtful donation 
to The Temagami Foundation in Kristen’s 
name.
 Her spirit will live on in every life she 
touched.
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What You Should Know About Your Septic System
By Adam Tretjack

 

When was the last time you had your holding 
tank pumped out or inspected? 

 When was the last time you looked into updating 
your holding tank or septic system? 

 Did you know that old steel tanks are only 
good for about 20-25 years? 

 The issues created by leaking tanks and malfunctioning 
septic systems can drastically change the health of the sur-
rounding water sources and the environment in your area. 
This can have many consequences, including lowered prop-
erty value. 
 Your septic system may be having a negative impact on 
our lake, the fish, your neighbours and the animals that rely 
on the lake for food and water. If you pump lake water into 
your cottage or if you enjoy eating fresh fish and blueberries, 
this could include you! This remarkable place may not be 
the same for long. 
 There are a few signs that indicate a poorly functioning 
system, the most obvious being that there are soggy spots 
near your leaching bed/holding tank or there is a sewage 
odour in your home or around the leaching bed. Other signs 
could include large amounts of algae growth in nearby water 
sources; sinks and showers that back up with sewage or drain 
slowly; and drinking water tests that come back with high 
levels of bacteria and other unpleasant contaminants. 
 The processes that digest and filter sewage rely on the 
presence of a healthy variety of beneficial microbes to eat 
contaminants and to clean the water to safer levels before 
returning it back to the natural environment through a 
leaching bed. Household cleaners, caustic toilet bowl clean-
ers, drain cleaners, medications, fabric softeners, hair con-
ditioners, solvents, bleach and disinfectants can hinder this 
process. 
 These cleaners and chemicals overwhelm and kill the 
beneficial microbes that are needed to purify the sewage 
water, causing degradation to the soil and water in the sur-
rounding area. They will also cause sewage to rot or putrefy, 
rather than ferment, causing that “smell” nobody likes. 
Luckily your septic system is “recoverable”; when chemicals, 
cleaners and solid waste stop being introduced into your sys-
tem, your system will clean itself within a month or so. 
 Property owners, guests, and tenants also need to be 
aware that solids like dental floss, feminine hygiene prod-
ucts, food solids, hair, washing machine lint, cat litter and 
items of this nature need to be disposed of responsibly into 
their proper receptacles. These solids can build up and clog 
your leaching bed and pipes.
 Even after the sewage has passed through the puri-
fication process of a septic system, not all of the nutri-
ents are removed. For example, nitrate and phosphate  

will remain and these ions will have a negative  
influence on ground and surface water. 
   Nitrogen is a basic nutrient that algae require to bloom and, 
if left in its original form, it will contribute to algae growth. 
It could also potentially collect in ground water sources to  
unacceptable levels for potable water. 
    The second nutrient to be concerned about is phospho-
rus. Phosphorus has been removed from many types of soaps; 
however, there are limited options to remove phosphorus 
from our sewage wastes. The higher the phosphorus levels, 
the faster algae will grow. Temagami has naturally low phos-
phorus levels, but maintaining this pristine environment re-
quires everyone’s help. We don’t want to wait and deal with 
algae blooms resulting from poor septic systems. 
 When possible, the expense of replacing or upgrading/
accessorizing older units should be treated as an investment 
not a cost. Property value is linked to the health of the en-
vironment around your property. If you pollute the lake and 
soil, that will damage the value of your property. 
 Like any healthy relationship there needs to be give and 
take, and this is true for our relationship with this stunning 
place we all love to visit or reside in. To become more en-
vironmentally benign, we must ask ourselves, “what we are 
doing differently from what people did in the past?” “What 
new cleaners are we using?” “What alternative substances 
could be used (like vinegar or baking soda) instead of 
the modern harsh chemicals that are destroying the ben-
eficial bacteria that are working so very hard to clean our  
wastewater?”  

Wishing you all beautiful days on the lake 
for years to come!

SEPTIC SYSTEM DOS AND DON’TS

TO DO

• Plant grass over and around your leaching bed  
 to help with evaporation and to try and 
 prevent erosion.
• Avoid watering the grass above your system or  
 leaching bed. Divert gutters and other possible  
 water sources that could potentially flood your  
 leaching bed.
• If possible, install low-flow showerheads and  
 toilet bowls. Avoid long showers and excessive
  use of tap water. Too much water flow into   
 your septic system can disturb solids settled at 
  the bottom of your tank or the greasy scum   
 that floats on top and release them into the   
 leaching bed or pipes potentially causing a   
 blockage. 

NOT TO DO

• Do not plant trees, shrubs or things with 
 complicated or large roots around your leaching  
 bed. The roots can clog your pipes or damage 
 your system.
• Do not park ATV’S, Trucks, Cars, Trailers,   
 Snowmobiles, or pile wood or leave heavy 
 objects on or around your system, holding 
 tank and leaching bed. The weight can 
 compact the soil reducing the dispersion 
 rate or even damage your pipes and system.

LOCAL CONTRACTORS:
 
 G.R. Gooderham Construction 
 –  Gerry Gooderham Tel: (705) 237-8904, 
  Ogama Island #843, Email: grg@ontera.net
 
 Clearwater Builders 
 –  Office: (705) 569-3830, Cell: (705) 648-8144   
  Email: clearwaterbuilders@ontera.net 
  www.clearwaterbuilders.ca 
 
 Berube Repairs LTD. 
 –  Charlie Berube with Raymond & Suzanne   
  Daneault (705) 596-3813 or (705) 569-2537 
  Email: mberube@ontera.net
 
 George Mathias Construction 
 – George Mathias Tel: (705) 237-8973, 
  Bear Island, Lake Temagami 

 Temagami Barge LTD. 
 –  Tel: (705) 237-8922, Lake Temagami
  Email: tembar@onlink.net 
 
 Kirk Smith Construction 
 – Tel: (705) 569-4455 
  Email: info@kirksmithconstruction.com 
  www.kirksmithconstruction.com 
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If you would like to receive an application for membership or information related 
to that contact Peter at tla@onlink.net or call 705-237-8927 

TLA Membership Application

Name  _________________________________ Spouse  ____________________________________

Home Address  _____________________________________________________________________

City _______________________________ Prov./State______________ Postal/Zip Code _________

Email  _____________________________________________________________________________

Temagami Phone __________________ Home Phone _________________  Island Number ______
 

MEMBERSHIP OPTIONS

Class A membership (necessary for F and D memberships)  ..................................... $  115.00

Class F membership (for family members of A member)  ................................................. 55.00

Class D memberships (children <18yrs of class A or F)   .................................................. 15.00

Class C membership (commercial)   ............................................................................... 115.00

Class B membership (sustaining -  non property owner)  ................................................. 60.00

                                                                                                TOTAL   $ _______

SUPPLEMENTARY OPTIONS AND SERVICES

Contribution to the “Tenets for Temagami” Defense Fund
A separate fund for legal costs protecting the tenets .............................................................. $ _______

Contribution to the Water Qualilty Monitoring Fund (min. $25 per property requested)

A separate fund dedicated entirely to ongoing water quality monitoring and research on Lake Temagami  $ _______

Property Patrol Service (choose either A, B or C for each Island with buildings)

Service A (spring and fall)  — $50   .............................................................................. $ _______

Service B (January and March)  — $50    ......................................................................$ _______

Service C (combination A and B)  — $95    ...................................................................$ _______

VHF Marine Radio Service Contribution (minimum $45 for radio service users)   $ _______

Navigation Maps — Maps are two sided and water resistant.

For the boat — $20  CD Rom  — $20 .............................................................................$ _______

Full Colour Wall Maps — $25 .........................................................................................$ _______

Plastic Name Plate — $50 ..............................................................................................$ _______ 
(free with first time class A property membership) 

TLA History Book: Life and Times of a Cottage Community — $30 ................................$ _______

  GRAND TOTAL ENCLOSED   $ _______

PAYMENT:        CHEQUE

CARDHOLDER NAME

CARDHOLDER NUMBER            EXP. DATE

Checks payable to: 
Temagami Lakes Association, 

Group Box 129, Temagami ON P0H 2H0

CARDHOLDER SIGNATURE

If you are reading this edition of the Temagami Times and both enjoy it and find it a valuable 
community resource, please consider supporting its continued publication through a 

membership in the Temagami Lakes Association.

If someone asks you about birds and Tema-
gami, the first thing most people think of is 

loons. No surprise there, since their iconic and un-
mistakable call and presence on the lake does a lot to define 
the Temagami Experience. Sure, there are gulls, a variety of 
ducks, and of course hummingbirds, white throated sparrows, 
and owls. But this summer, while fishing in a quiet cove, I 
encountered a pair of belted kingfishers, a relatively unique 
member of the Temagami community. 
 It shouldn’t be a surprise to see kingfishers, since their 
habitat relies on clear water. They eat small fish, crayfish, and 
insects, and need clear water through which to spy their prey. 
Unlike loons, though, that sit on the water and dive, kingfish-
ers sit up in a tree, or hover over the water, and then literally 
close their eyes, fold back their wings, go straight into a dive, 
and catch a fish with their beak. 
 What is unusual about Temagami and kingfishers is their 
nesting habitat requirement. They dig a burrow into a soft 
earthen bank, extending upwards and back for 1 to 2 meters, 
to a small chamber roughly 30 centimeters in diameter. How 
many places can you think of around Temagami with soft 
earthen banks? During breeding season, a kingfisher pair will 
defend a territory along a stream bank or lakeshore that can 
be up to a kilometer. 
 The call of the kingfisher is nothing like the kinds of eerie 
or melodic sounds made by loons – kingfisher calls can best be 
described as a loud, mechanical rattle. 
 Kingfishers are larger than a woodpecker, but smaller than 
a crow. They are powdery blue gray in color, with a white 
breast, a ragged tuft of feathers on their head, and a distinctive 
heavy, straight bill. They really look like no other bird you’ve 
ever seen! 
 Their summer breeding habitat extends north up to Hud-
son Bay, but since they need open water to feed on fish, they 
migrate in the fall and can be found throughout Mexico and 
Central America to northern Venezuela and Colombia.
 If you know a place on the lake that might support a pair 
of kingfishers, go for a quiet paddle next summer and see what 
you find. The acrobatic diving and insistent mechanical calls 
are a unique part of the Temagami bird community.

For spectacular photos of kingfishers in southern  
Ontario, see: http://outdoorontario.net/birds/phpBB/view-
topic.php?t=6304

Material consulted for this article: http://www.allaboutbirds.
org/guide/belted_kingfisher/lifehistory

Another 
Bird That 
Eats Fish

By Chip Kittredge, Island 1158

Fall 2013

If someone asks yo
gami, the first thing

By Chip Ki
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The Idea of the Temagami Community Foundation
By Walter Ross

 What were the original directors of the Temagami Community 
Foundation (TCF) thinking when the Foundation was established in 
2000, just over a decade ago?
 The TCF was created as a Canadian charitable foundation 
to promote the well being of Temagami. We wanted to encour-
age “whole community” perspectives. We believed, and we con-
tinue to believe, that much can be accomplished by working 
together to find the common ground among Temagami’s many 
stakeholders. Most importantly the TCF was created by the mu-
tual consent of the founding directors who were broadly repre-
sentative of Temagami’s many communities, both native and 
non-native.
 I still remember a comment made by John Turner, one of 
our original directors, who noted that this was the first time 
the Temagami First Nation had voluntarily agreed to be part of 
a community entity as full partners. The mutual creation of a 
community institution is a simple but powerful idea. The TCF 
belongs to us all. 
 There are about 1,600 community foundations in North 
America, almost 200 in Canada. The original community foun-
dation was begun over one hundred years ago in Cleveland, 
home of a number of Temagami summer residents. 
 Until recently we have been the only foundation created by 
native and non-native community members coming together. 
This aspect of our Foundation has been celebrated by Ian Bird, 

the CEO of Community Foundations of Canada, most recently 
at an event in Toronto this past spring. He paid tribute to the 
TCF and noted that another Canadian foundation on Canada’s 
west coast had recently been created following our lead. He ac-
knowledged the contribution of Vicki Grant also one of our 
original directors and now as a director of Community Founda-
tions of Canada.
 Over the past decade the TCF has been finding its legs. We 
have made over $200,000 in grants to various community proj-
ects as described in detail in an earlier edition of the Temagami 
Times. 
 We are open for business. We are in a unique position to 
assist anyone in Temagami start a charitable activity or assist 
with charitable projects that fall under any one or more of our 
mandates to:
 • Encourage environmental stewardship
 • Promote community arts and culture
 • Honour First Nation heritage, and 
 • Support sustainable community economic development.
 We are particularly keen on projects that encourage collabo-
ration and “whole community” perspectives that contribute to 
the long-term viability and well being of Temagami. 
 We can help get projects off the ground quickly and at low 
cost. We are associated with qualified donnees through which 
we can immediately flow through tax receiptable funds to your 
project. We successfully established “equivalency” status with 
the Internal Revenue Service in the United States (no small 

matter and unusual among Canadian charities) that permits full 
tax deductibility of donations made by American taxpayers. 
 We can also set up endowed funds, where a lump sum dona-
tion is invested wisely to ensure that the income from it will 
provide benefits long into the future. The donor can fund over 
time a single project he or she has in mind, or advise where 
grants should be made annually to benefit the community.
 On incorporation we were also granted the ability to act as 
a land trust. At some point in the future this might become 
important aspect of the TCF.
 In short, the TCF is well placed to act as the centre for chari-
table activity in Temagami. 
 To carry out our responsibilities as directors we have estab-
lished strong administrative and operating practices. More im-
portantly, we have developed the infrastructure that allows us 
to receive, manage and flow through funds efficiently, so that 
the maximum amount of donations benefit the community. Our 
accounts are audited annually and we comply with all Canadian 
charitable requirements. 
 We are grateful for all donations, large and small, entrusted 
to us. Memorial gifts and bequests are welcome. All funds re-
ceived are invested with prudence. 
 The directors of the Foundation are proud of our accom-
plishments to date. We know that the idea of the Foundation is 
strong and we are committed to realizing its potential.
(Walter Ross FCA is a longtime cottager on Island 725, a  
founding director of the TCF and currently its honorary co-chair.)
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•  business  directory  • 

The Temagami Times

FULL PAGE ................................................$360.00
HALF PAGE ...............................................$225.00
THIRD PAGE ..............................................$180.00
QUARTER PAGE .........................................$140.00
EIGHTH PAGE ............................................$100.00
BUSINESS DIRECTORY ................................$60.00
(an extra 10% for a preferred position)

RECEIVE 10% OFF 
when you place your ad in 

3 ISSUES PER YEAR
(discount applied at the end of the year)

CALL (705) 237-8927
NEXT DEADLINE: JANUARY 31, 2014

PRODUCTION REQUIREMENTS
Please provide high resolution (min. 200 dpi @100%) pdf, tiff 

or jpeg files (Note: word documents are not acceptable) to: 
dawn@imaginusnorth.com or on CD by snail mail to the below 
address. If you require artwork we can provide it for you at an 
additional cost (min. $20.00 charge). Please call for a quote.

 Group Box 129, Temagami ON P0H 2H0

FOR SALE
COTTAGE: SW Arm, Islands 
496 & 498.  Island 496(3.5 
acres) has main lodge (1700 
sq ft), principal sleep cabin 
(700sq ft), bunkhouse (24x16), 
tool house (8x10),&art studio 
(9x14). Island 498 (0.65 acre) 
is undeveloped except for boat-
house (22x34) and dock.
For further information, please 
contact owners Dawna & 
Richard Armstrong: e-mail: 
richardkoda@austin.rr.com; 
Phone: 512-557-6873. 

•cl assifieds• 
NOTICES

Classified ads are free for TLA members. 

Send to tla@onlink.net

The Temagami Times needs reporters/columnists  
from all corners of the lake to share their experiences, 
events and/or lake history. We will print submissions,  

subject to the usual editorial review.  
Students may want to contribute items as part of courses  

or to obtain community volunteer credits.

ATTENTION 
Future Journalists/Lake Community Archivists 

TEMAGAMI 
PETRO-CANADA

Open 6 a.m. daily 
(705) 569-3310

Temagami ON P0H 2H0

Video Rentals
Lotto 649
Ice Cream

Bus/Train Agent

Burgers PLUS
R E S T A U R A N T

LLBO

CAMP ADANAC 
TACKLE

 Bait • Fishing tackle • Cottage rentals

Lance White 

705-237-8950 • 705-237-8938
On Temagami Island behind Deepwater Lodge.

Call TLA for directions.

Glen & Diane Toogood

6484 Highway 11 N, 
Temagami, Ont  P0H 2H0
gardenislandcanoe@ontera.net

705-569-2666

3 BEDROOM COTTAGE FOR RENT
Lake - (705) 237-8904 

E-mail - grg@ontera.net • Fax - (705) 237-8995

NO JOB TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL
CALL US FOR OUR FULL LINE OF SERVICES

Helen Hall
Original Oil and Water Colour Paintings

New In-Home Studio 
268 Paddon Cres., New Liskeard 

705-647-4285

Hailybury, Ontario
P0J 1K0

705 672-3520
Cell 705 676-6520

Commerical 
or Domestic 

Now 
Available 

TEMAGAMI LAKES  
ASSOCIATION: 
The Life and Times of a 

Cottage Community

Available at the TLA building, the Annual 
General Meeting,and TLA events.

$40 ($10 discount for TLA members) 



 Temagami Times Fall 2013

 Visit the Temagami Lakes’ Association website: www.tla-temagami.org

page 28


